
Issue 1 

8 September 2023 
 

School Newsletter 
 

 

Dear Parents,  
 

And just like that...we are back! New year, new hopes and new adventures. A huge welcome to all of our 

returning Holbeton families and the new families joining us too. There’s something so exciting about being 

on the precipice of a new school year and it has been wonderful to see lots of smiling faces, full of hope for 

the year ahead. I’ve enjoyed spending time with the children this week and the Holbeton magic has certainly 

captured me. 

In our first whole school assembly, we talked about our motto ‘Small but Mighty - 

Mighty Oaks from Tiny Acorns Grow’. We discussed what this means to the children. 

They talked about how, despite being a physically small school, we are mighty in the 

sport tournaments we win. Other children commented that it means ‘we are small 

people, but we are strong’. It was lovely to unpick these with the children and what it 

means to them. I introduced them to our new acorn mascot and challenged them to 

think of a name! Meet Oakley everyone.  

Over the last few days, I’ve enjoyed chatting to some of you at the school gate, but I hope to meet many 

more of you in the coming weeks. Please do approach me, I’m looking forward to working in partnership 

with you to get the very best for the wonderful children we have here at Holbeton – small but mighty! 



Classroom News 

Nursery and Reception 

What a wonderful start to the school year! It was fantastic to see our Foundation children full of smiles and 

confidence, ready to start their learning journey. Whilst the children were excited and ready to go, we 

recognise what a big step it feels for the parents. They received a treat bag to enjoy whilst the children were 

at school. We were also joined by some new pre-school children, who have enjoyed exploring the new space 

and getting to know us all. Amongst other things, this week we have explored the new trim trail, 

played with the parachute, used playdough, balanced on the planks outside and used the 

whiteboard to draw pictures. We are looking forward to our new adventures together! 

 

Year 1 and Year 2 

Wonwell class have had a brilliant week with lots of excitement and fun things to do. The 

children have made honey biscuits for Winnie the Pooh, decided our class ‘hive’ rules and we 

even did some drama to act out our rules. We’ve had lots of time to explore our new classroom 

and really enjoyed hearing about everyone’s summer holiday. 

 

 

 



Year 3 and Year 4 

What an exciting start to the Autumn term in Mothecombe Class. The children arrived back with a buzz 

of excitement and plenty of stories to share with everyone of their summer adventures. This first week 

has been spent getting to know each other and exploring our new classroom. The children have worked 

together in teams and learnt about how our brain’s create new pathways of learning every day. We have 

also spent time creating a new class display to remind us every day that we are a team and we can 

achieve great things together by supporting each other and helping each other to grow. ‘GO TEAM 

MOTHECOMBE’ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 5 and Year 6 

Welcome back Bigbury children. It’s been great to hear about your holidays and everything 

you’ve done over the summer.  This week we started our new class book ‘Wonder’ and we 

completed some artwork to show how we are all unique and ‘wonderous’! We’ve made the most 

of the glorious weather and recapped our knowledge of place value outside using natural 

resources. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 



Lost Property 
Please can all school uniform, lunchboxes and outdoor clothing be clearly labelled with your 

child’s name. We currently have a mountain of lost property which will be on the playground 

tables at the end of day on Tuesday. If any of the items belong to 

you, please take them. Any uniform not claimed will be stored for 

a short time and then donated – thank you! 

 

 

 

 

Children’s Lunch Menu 
Change: 

South West Norse have reluctantly increased the cost of a school meal to £2.53 

with immediate effect.  Also Flap jack will be available from next Wednesday, 

the cost until half term is £1.80. Money for flapjacks can be dropped off at the 

school office (named please). 

 

 

 

After School Club – The Holt 
We currently have a position available for an After School Club playworker and would 

love to welcome someone new to the team, to work alongside the current team, and 

enable this provision to be sustainable. It would really support school if all bookings for Before and After 

School Club were made with as much notice as possible. Due to reduced staffing and the need to maintain 

safe ratios, we may not be able to accommodate your booking on the day.  

 

 

Scan here to see the latest 

Norse lunch menu 



Diary Dates 

Autumn Term 1 

Week beginning 11th 

September 

 

Class Parent Overviews will be on the children’s class pages 

on the website. This will provide you with an overview of 

your child’s learning for this half term. 

Friday 15th September 

 

Whole School celebration assemblies start. You will be 

notified and invited to join us (on the Wednesday) if your 

child is receiving a certificate in assembly that week.  

Friday 15th September Stoke Class attending Farm School  

 

Week beginning 18th 

September 

 

After School Clubs Start 

Wednesday 20th – Friday 22nd  

 

Residential at Beam House for KS2 children who have 

booked. 

 

Friday 29th September 

 

Mothecombe Class attending Farm School 

Monday 9th October  Year 6 Junior Life Skills at Ivybridge Community College 

(morning only) 

Monday 9th October 

Wednesday 11th October 

Parent Consultation Evenings – online booking system will 

be available, and you will be notified when this is ‘live’.  

Tuesday 17th October  Wonwell Class attending Farm School 

 

Thursday 19th October  Harvest celebration at the church. Date/Timings will be 

confirmed soon. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 



e-safety  
 


